
 
Middle Georgia State College Faculty Senate AY 2016–2017 

Meeting #1 TEB 231, Macon Campus 
Friday, August 26, 2016 

 
Present:  
Dr. Donna Balding, Assistant Chair of Natural Sciences 
Dr. Maritza Bell-Corrales, Associate Professor of Spanish  
Dr. Gaston Brouwer, Parliamentarian of the Faculty Senate, Associate Professor of Mathematics  
Dr. Jeffrey Burne, Professor of Biology  
Dr. Robert Burnham, Professor of History  
Dr. Kathleen Burt, Assistant Professor of English 
Ms. Patsy Butts, Assistant Professor of Nursing 
Ms. Paige Crump, Associate Professor of Spanish  
Dr. Lorraine Dubuisson, Recorder of the Faculty Senate, Associate Professor of English  
Dr. Javan Frazier, Chair of the Faculty Senate, Associate Professor of History  
Ms. Mert Gareis, Associate Professoci



http://www.mga.edu/faculty-staff/governance/16-17/proposals/2016-08-26/P-EDUC-01-AA-2016-2017%20REVISED.pdf
http://www.mga.edu/faculty-staff/governance/16-17/proposals/2016-08-26/P-EDUC-01-AA-2016-2017%20REVISED.pdf
http://www.mga.edu/faculty-staff/governance/16-17/proposals/2016-08-26/P-EDUC-01-AA-2016-2017%20REVISED.pdf


 

2. PY-EDUC-01-AA-2016-2017, PY-EDUC-02-AA-2016-2017, and PY-EDUC-02-AA-2016-2017 
were discussed together.  Dr. Frazier called for a motion to bring the proposals up for 
discussion, and Dr. Spaid made the motion.  The state has changed the way that students are 
admitted to education programs; it now mandates pre-certification of students entering 
these programs, necessitating policy modifications to our education degrees.  The proposal 
passed with twenty five in favor and none opposed. 
 

Next, Dr. Chae reported that most councils and boards have been populated by the Executive 
Committee and that the remaining rosters (which lack student members) will be filled by the end of 
the month. 
 
New Business 
 
Ms. Davis informed the Senate of a variety of changes under the purview of University Counsel, 
including the hire of a new Title IX Coordinator, the adoption of a staff grievance policy, and the 
way EverFi training is conducted for faculty/staff.  That training will now mirror student training 
and consist of two parts. 
 
Ms. Davis also briefly discussed proposed policies for 2016-2017 that will soon be posted on the 
Proposed Policies tab under the Faculty & Staff section of the website.  Included were policies on 
signature authority, minors on campus, intellectual property, university record keeping, email, 
working animals, and parking.  Ms. Davis reminded the Senate that all policies are posted for public 
scrutiny and comment before being adopted and invited all faculty and staff to alert her office if 
they discover a need for policy development. 
 
Next, Dr. Stewart reported from the Office of Student Affairs that his role in student conduct 
proceedings has changed.  Dr. Stewart now moderates the process but does not decide the outcome 
of student conduct cases; instead, a pool of twenty faculty and staff investigators (half of which have 
received USG training) will present to the Conduct Panel which decides cases. 
 
Dr. Stewart provided clarification on due process in student conduct cases.  Faculty can ask 
disruptive students to leave a class period but they cannot permanently ban students from their 
classes.  Students have the right to due process and cannot be summarily dismissed from classes.  
Dr. Stewart advised faculty to document all student conduct cases; this documentation can take the 
form of emails (copied to Dr. Stewart) that outline what was discussed during meetings with 
students about their conduct.  Dr. Stewart reminded the Senate that when faculty encounter 
students who are acting out of the norm, the Assessment and Care Team should be contacted. 
 
Dr. Stewart announced that testing has moved to Academic Affairs under the supervision of Dr. 
Wearn.  The university is currently unable to manage the volume of students who need testing 
accommodation, and a sustainable model for testing services is being developed.  Dr. Stewart also 
informed the Senate that new Student Life Program Coordinators have been hired for several 
campuses and that a nurse practitioner is being hired for the health clinic on the Cochran campus.  
 
Next, Dr. Clayton summarized the recommendations made to Dr. Blake and Dr. Hatch by the Ad Hoc 
Committee on the Evaluation of Deans and Chairs.  The committee recommends that evaluations be 
conducted yearly or every other year using a modified version of the evaluation instrument most 
recently used to evaluate chairs.  The committee further recommends that these evaluations take 



place in December so that data from them can be used in the annual self-evaluation packet of deans 
and chairs.  The committee suggests that these evaluations should begin December 2016 and be 
administered by Mr. Andy Clark.  Finally, the committee recommends the formation of a new group 
to examine the evaluation of senior administrators. 
 
Following these reports, Mr. Simmons was appointed to the Student Media Advisory Board by Dr. 
Frazier.  Mr. Wallace was elected as our representative on the USG Faculty Council.  Dr. Dubuisson, 
Dr. Lenz, and Dr. Patillo were elected to the Inter-Campus Visiting Speaker Committee. 
 
Dr. Frazier concluded the meeting with a call for a motion to thank our former senators for their 
service.  Dr. Patillo made the motion, and Mr. Wallace seconded.  Ms. Wilcox made a motion that we 
adjourn, and Dr. Scordato seconded the motion.  The meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.     
 
Dr. Lorraine Dubuisson, Recorder 
 
 
 
 


